
 

CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING 

Diocese of Harrisburg 

January 8, 2019 

 

• THOSE IN ATTENDANCE:  Terri DiBacco, Lay Director; Yolanda 
Bermundo, Lay Director Elect.  Chairpersons in attendance:  Bill Benning, 
Robbie Davis, Richard Druffner, Ann Marie Segilia, Wendy Vogt.  Others in 
attendance:  Harris Kalemtis and Tina Stryker. 

 

• Opening prayer followed by Grouping 
 

• Minutes for the December 4, 2018, meeting was accepted as submitted. 
 

• LAY DIRECTOR REPORT 
o Terri DiBacco opened meeting.  
o A Remembrance Mass will be held April, 2019, before School of Leader’s 

to remember those Cursillistas who are no longer with us.  Discussion 
suggested that we will go back five years for Cursillistas who passed away. 

o Sponsors need to be encouraged to follow-up with their candidates for 
the year after they lived their weekend. 

o Diocesan Report is ready to be submitted to Region 2, National and 
Bishop Gainer. 
 

• TREASURER REPORT 
o Richard Druffner listed the beginning checkbook opening balance at:.  

$7,149.31.  Ending checkbook balance is $7,031.81 

o Report was accepted as submitted. 
 

• PRE-CURSILLO REPORT 
o Currently 3 Women and 22 men candidates for the winter weekends.   
o Amend sponsorship letter to say that sponsors may attend the Ultreya 

with their candidates. 

• CURSILLO COMMITTEE REPORT 
o Closing for the men’s weekend will be at 4:00 pm.  Bill Benning, men’s 

weekend coordinator will receive palanca letters 
 

• POST-CURSILLO REPORT 
o Nothing new to report. 

 
 
 
 



 

• SCHOOL OF LEADERS 
o The next School of Leaders will be February 9, 2019, at 10:00 am, at the 

Harrisburg Diocese Conference Center.  Deacon Greg Amarante will 
offer the Doctrinal talk on Chapters 6 nd 7 of Matthew Kelly’s Rediscover 
Catholicism for this SOL.  Nancy Ramhap will be giving the Method talk 
on Chapter 4 of Whom Shall I Send?. 
 

• COMMUNICATIONS REPORT 

o Discussion was held on the database/email list calling the list to make sure 

we have current information. 

o Discussion on the Website and the new E-newsletter was offered by Ann 

Marie Segilia. 

 

• OTHER BUSINESS 

o The next Secretariat meeting will be Tuesday, February 5, 2019, at the 

Sacred Heart of Jesus Parish Office in Lewistown. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Ann Marie Segilia 


